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G u i d e p o s t

Superintendent’s Message
Dear Families,

The year is rapidly coming to a close, but there 
is still a lot happening.  

The Annual Budget vote and Board of Education 
election will take place on May 17, 2022, 
from 1:00-8:00 p.m. in the lower gymnasium.  
The Board of Education adopted a budget for 
the 2022-23 school year of $35,839,371, an 
increase of $668,108 or 1.90%.  The tax levy 
increase is 1.80%

The Board is also proposing the establishment 
of a new Capital Reserve Fund.  They are 
proposing the new reserve for two reasons – 
fi rst, there are a number of facilities repairs and 
improvements that will be necessary in the next 
ten years (several roofs, a second well for our 
water system, the gym fl oor), and having the 
funding in the reserve will allow us to do the work 
needed (with the approval of the community) 
without increasing the tax burden.  Second, 
we are facing several fi nancial challenges over 
the next few years, and by being able to save 
unexpended money in a new capital reserve 
will give us the fl exibility to keep the budget 
and the revenue stable.  

Budget information is available on our website, 
as is a video introduction from the candidates 
for the Board.  If you have any questions, please 
don’t hesitate to contact me or Bob Whitaker. 

I encourage you to come out and vote.  We will 
have displays of student work, showcasing the 
talents of and excellent work by our students.  I 
look forward to seeing you there.

I want to remind you that the last “give-back” 
day is on Friday, May 27, making Memorial Day 
weekend one day longer.  Regents week starts 
on June 15, which gets us closer to Graduation 
on Saturday, June 25.  

Finally, a word about COVID.  There has been 
an increase in the number of infections reported 
in neighboring schools.  If your child does not 
feel well, has a fever, or is showing any of the 
symptoms of COVID, please test them, contact 
your pediatrician and Sullivan County Public 
Health if they test positive, and keep them 
home.  We have home testing kits that we can 
give you - just contact your school nurse.

Wishing you a happy spring.

Dr. William Silver
Interim Superintendent of Schools



SECONDARY SCHOOL NEWS 
The end of the 2022 school year is fast approaching.  
The last few months have been very busy as we’ve 
tried our best to reestablish some of the traditional 
extracurricular activities for students.  Soon, we will 
be bidding a fond farewell to our graduating Class of 
2022.  Graduation ceremonies for the Class of 2022 will 
be held Saturday, June 25 at 10:00 am in the Bernstein 
Theater.  I’m glad that we have been able to restore some 
of the typical activities for our seniors, during the last 
months, including the prom (May 14) and a senior trip 
to Orlando and Universal Studios (June 2-5).  I want to 
recognize one of our seniors, Ben Smith, who has done 
an exceptional job this year leading and supporting his 
peers and various extracurricular activities while setting 
the bar high for all to follow.

For secondary students’ (grades 7-12), last day of classes 
will be Tuesday, June 14.  As the school year begins to 
wind down and we approach the fi nal weeks, we need to 
keep in mind that these may well be the most important 
weeks of the school year; 40% (full year courses) and 
60% (half year courses) of a student’s fi nal grade will 
be determined by their 4th quarter average and fi nal 
exams/projects.  I have encouraged all of our students 
to fi nish strong.  All New York State Regents exams will 
be given in June this year. There are no exemptions, nor 
can a student “opt-out (refuse)” from taking the Regents 
exams.  All students in courses that end with a Regents 
exam are required to take that respective Regent exam.  
All students are required to pass the Regents exams to 
meet graduation requirements and advanced Regents 
Diploma requirements. Teachers will tell students 
the specifi c date and time that their Regents exam is 
scheduled.  This year, Regents exams will be given 
Wednesday, June 15 through Thursday, June 23.  Please 
note: 1) The US History and Government will be given 
on Wednesday, June 1 at 8:15 am because students will 
be taking a new framework Regents exam and 2) There 
are no exams scheduled for Monday, June 20 due to 
the Juneteenth Holiday being observed.  Beginning 
mid-May, we will be off ering after school support and 
review sessions for classes with a June Regents exam. 

We have many things for which we are proud.  Mrs. 
April Kackos (Math Teacher) has been recognized for 
her dedication, leadership and exceptional qualities as 1 
of 12 teachers in the Mid-Hudson School Study Council 
area to receive the 2022-2023 Teacher Excellence Award. 

Mrs. Ashley Wightman (Ag Teacher) has been selected 
as the “Teachers Turn the Key” National Association 
of Agricultural Educators award winner. This award 
recognizes promising young teachers and encourages 
them to remain in the teaching profession by way of 
a scholarship to the NAAE National Convention. Mrs. 
Tara Lynn-Berescik Burke (Ag teacher) was recognized 
by the National Association of Agricultural Educators 
with the Teacher Mentor Award for 2022 for her eff orts 
in supporting our two new Agricultural teachers. Mrs. 
Burke was also elected as the President of the New 
York State Association for Agricultural Educator.  
Congratulations to our FFA chapter and students for 
being awarded the number one program in New York 
State. The Chapter will be formally recognized at the 
New York State FFA Convention in Syracuse May 
12-14.  During the FFA Convention, students will be 
competing in FFA State competitions.  

Our FBLA (Future Business Leaders of America) 
Chapter recently competed in State competitions. Four 
students have qualifi ed for National competition in 
Chicago which will be held at the end of this school 
year. Armaan Butler placed fi rst in NYS and will be 
competing in Computer Applications. Ben Smith 
placed third at States and will be competing in Political 
Science. Collin Mentnech qualifi ed fourth at States 
and will be competing in Help Desk. He placed 4th at 
States. Theresa Conway qualifi ed in Human Resource 
Management with a third place fi nish at States, but will 
be unable to attend Nationals.

At the end of this school year, we say goodbye to 
many teachers who will not be returning in September: 
Jennifer Diehl (School Social Worker), Nick Denman 
(Tech/Industrial Arts), Nicole Bishop (Guidance 
Counselor), Kristen Jung (Special Education/Math), 
and Tyler Horne (Math). Mrs. Diana Grey, our school 
nurse, Mrs. Lynn Moore, our guidance secretary, and 
Laura McNamara, teacher aide, will be retiring. These 
outstanding women will be hard to replace and sadly 
missed as they have played critical roles within the 
Secondary School. We wish all of them the best as they 
leave Tri-Valley and thank them for their service to our 
students and school. 

David C. Pulley
Principal



Upcoming Board of Education Meetings

Tuesday, May 3, 2022, Annual Budget Hearing, 7:00 p.m.  
 Secondary School Library Lower Level or Bernstein Theater. on YouTube Live

Anticipated Proposed Executive Session, Tuesday, May 3, 2022, 6:00 p.m., 
 Secondary School Library Upper Level

Regular Meeting # 20, Tuesday, May 3, 2022, Approximately 7:30 p.m., 
 Secondary School Library Lower Level or Bernstein Theater. on YouTube Live

Voter Registration Night #1, Tuesday, May 10, 2022, 4:00 - 8:00 p.m., 
 Administration Building by Iatauro Sports Complex Track

Voter Registration Night #2, Wednesday, May 11, 2022, 4:00 - 8:00 p.m., 
 Administration Building by Iatauro Sports Complex Track

School Budget Vote 2022 and Board Member Election 2022, Tuesday, May 17, 2022, 1:00 - 8:00 p.m., 
Main Downstairs Gym.

Anticipated Proposed Executive Session, Tuesday, May 17, 2022, TBD

Regular Meeting #21, Tuesday, May 17, 2022, Approximately 9:30 p.m., 
 following close of Budget Vote and Board Member election, 
 Secondary School Library Lower Level, on YouTube Live.

Regular Meeting #22, Thursday, June 2, 2022, Meeting Opening Call to Order, 6:00 p.m., 
 Secondary School Library Lower Level

Anticipated Proposed Executive Session, Thursday, June 2, 2022, 6:00 p.m., 
 Secondary School Library Upper Level

Regular Meeting #22 resumes, Thursday, June 2, 2022, 7:00 p.m., 
 Secondary School Library Lower Level, on YouTube Live.

Regular Meeting #23, Thursday, June 16, 2022, Meeting Opening Call to Order, 6:00 p.m., 
 Secondary School Library Lower Level

Anticipated Proposed Executive Session, Thursday, June 16, 2022, 
 Secondary School Library Upper Level

Regular Meeting #23 resumes, Thursday, June 16, 2022, 7:00 p.m., 
 Secondary School Library Lower Level, on YouTube Live.



Reduce, Reuse, Recycle

According to the Environmental Center of 
the University of Colorado Boulder, landfi lls 
produce dangerous gasses including methane, 
that poison the ground around them, and there 
are over 1,800,000 acres of them across the US. 

Other research suggests that the US creates 2 
billion tons of waste per year which means that 
the average person in the US creates more than 
1,600 pounds of waste per year. This means 
that the US produces 40% of the world’s waste, 
even though we only make up 5% of the world’s 
population. If we don’t take action now, within 
30 years we will produce 3.4 billion tons of 
waste per year. However, if we reduce, reuse, 
and recycle, we can reduce the amount of waste 
that is created. 

Recycling is one of the best methods to help 
keep waste out of landfi lls. However, many 
people put more trash into landfi lls due to a lack 
of knowledge about their recycling programs. 
There are many places in Sullivan County in 
which recycling can be brought. The Bottle 
Depot in Monticello, local transfer stations, 
and local Walmarts and ShopRites are a few 
examples of places that accept recycling. Bottles 
and cans can be dropped off  to any of these 
areas, but other types of recyclable materials 
should be brought to a local transfer station. 

Because I feel so passionate about this issue, I 
will be organizing events and creating programs 
very soon. Be on the lookout for information 
that will be coming soon.

Thomas Houghtaling
Junior in Civics and Social Justice Class

News from the Secondary School Library

Calling all readers!!! 

Battle of the Books is right around the corner! 
If you are interested in joining the Battle of 
the Books team contact Ms. Dymond or Mr. 
Haynes. New members are always welcome! 
Battle of the Books is for students grades 7-12 
and is a regional tournament where teams 
compete against each other to answer questions 
on the books chosen for this years competition. 
Our fi rst meeting will be held on May 25th. We 
will meet throughout the summer months at the 
Daniel Pierce Library to prepare for the regional 
battle held at Orange County Community 
College on August 28th. 

All Secondary Students: 

As we approach the end of the school year, it’s 
time to start looking for those overdue library 
books! If you have any overdue books, we 
ask that you return them to the library ASAP. 
Overdue notices were handed out in April and 
more will be handed out this month. 

Ms. Dymond


















